[image: image1.jpg]NORTHEAST
FLORIDA CHAPTER

STD

\WORKPLACE LEARNING & PERFORMANCE




	In attendance
	Derree Braswell, Director

Alison Cruess, VP IT 

Tina Echeverry, VP Professional Development—by phone 

Marilyn Feldstein, VP CMSIG—by phone 

Casey Gibson, VP Public Relations—by phone
Ida Gropper, President 

Linda Hasselbach, VP Finance 

Jennifer Jamison, VP Membership 

Linda Davis O’Connell, VP Sponsorships—by phone 

Lynne Orr-Holley, VP eSIG—by phone 

Sue Raffensperger, Past President—by phone
Laura Steigelman, VP Member Involvement 

Rachel Stromberg, Director—by phone
Robert Zinsser, President-Elect 

Tom Speer, VP Programs 

Nancy Boyle, Recording Secretary 



	Absent
	None

	Begin
	6:16 p.m.

	End
	8:12 p.m.


	Agenda Item
	Details
	Follow-up

	Ida Gropper

President
	--Ida called the meeting to order and everyone reviewed the minutes.  After discussion, it was decided to defer approving the minutes until an overview of the concerns and resolutions raised at the April could be summarized and reviewed by members. 
--Ida distributed the approved budget.

--Ida distributed the Code of Conduct and verbally reviewed the document for the benefit of the members who were attending by phone.  It was decided to change “chain of command” to “office of the President”  and to add “of the board” after attention.
--Ida distributed and will email to Board members her response to the Board Improvement Document presented at the April meeting


	--Sue and Derree will summarize the concerns and resolutions and distribute to members for review and discussion at the June Board meeting.
--Ida will email the Code of Conduct to everyone who attended the meeting via phone.

	Rachel Stromberg

Director
	--Rachel presented the Chapter Operating Requirements (CORE) from the National ASTD office.  Each chapter must report annually on how the chapter is meeting the CORE requirements.  It was suggested that each area VP monitor their progress during the year to assure full compliance at reporting time.

	

	Linda O’Connell

VP Sponsorship
	--Linda reported that The Back Office wanted to include the ASTD logo on their websit to show their support of the ASTD chapter.    After discussion, it was decided to follow the National ASTD policy of not allowing others to display the ASTD logo.

	--Tom will research previous meeting notices to determine if the sponsor’s logo has been included as part of the meeting announcements.

	Bob Zinsser
President-Elect
	--Bob reported that after reviewing the applications, there were two candidates to be interviewed for the Administrator position.  One candidate, Cindy Wasserbauer was present to be interviewed by Board members.
--Bob reported that he had contacted Paul about consulting with the chapter during the transition to a new administrator.  Paul notified Bob that his fee would be $325/hour.  Discussion took place regarding the fee and distributing some of the duties to the appropriate VPs.   It was suggested to contact Paul with a specific list of items and let him quote a fee accordingly.  No one should contact Paul on their own regarding ASTD business.

	--Bob will set up a phone interview with Board members for next week to interview the second candidate.

	Linda Hasselbach

VP Finance
	--Linda presented the April Profit & Loss report:
April income:        $5,032.98

April expenses:     $2,872.33

Net income:          $2,160.65
Checking & Savings:  $82,553.85
--Linda reported that the April income was higher than normal due to the Tom Kuhlman event.  Most of the bills for that event have not yet been received.

--Discussion took place regarding aligning the fiscal year with the bylaws.  Bob moved that the Board make the necessary adjustment, notify the accountant to make the appropriate changes to align the fiscal year to the calendar year, and make the change effective January 2013.  Alison seconded the motion.  All agreed.


	--Linda to contact the accountant to have the necessary adjustments made to transition from a December/November fiscal year to a calendar year effective January 2013.

	Tina Echeverry

VP Professional

Development


	--Tina presented the marketing materials for the upcoming “Big Event” with Lou Russell and asked for feedback to be emailed to her.
--Tina and Linda Hasselbach to review the various discount offerings and PayPal process.

	--Tina will email the flyers to those Board members who were present via phone.

	Jennifer Jamison
VP Membership
	--Jennifer reported that ASTD NEFL chapter is at 34.1% joint members for CORE compliance.

	

	Alison Cruess

VP Information
	--Alison distributed and will email to Board members her response to the Board Improvement Document presented at the April meeting.


	

	Tom Speer
VP Programs
	--Discussion took place regarding the logistics for the May 17th meeting.  Bob will assist with registration.  Ida will get the name badges from Roberta.
	

	Open Discussion
	--Board members agreed that the meeting followed the new Code of Conduct.
	

	Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Boyle

Recording Secretary
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